TOWN OF WINDHAM

WATER DISTRICT MEETING





APRIL 27, 2017
371 State Route 296, Hensonville, NY

Present: Pres/Treas: Robert J. Pelham

   Commissioners: Wayne Van Valin, Donald Murray, Ian Peters & One Vacancy

   Secretary: Bonnie Poehmel
Also Present: Water Superintendent Kyle Schwarz, John Brust Delaware Engineering, Highway Superintendent Gary Thorington, Town Attorney Larry Gardner, Police Chief Karl Gonzalez, Claire Davis, Nico and 2 unknown residents 
The President called the meeting to order at 7:38 p.m.
THE MINUTES OF THE MARCH 23, 2017 WATER DISTRICT MEETING were approved as typed on a motion by Commissioner Murray, 2nd by Commissioner Peters, with 4 in favor, one vacancy.

1.DELAWARE ENGINEERING: John Brust was present.  We opened up the Evergreen bids on March 25, 2017 we sent them an award on April 19, 2017 we skipped a meeting with the Town Board to think about the alternates, costs, etc.  The next step is to have Evergreen sign the contracts and insurances and bonds.  Evergreen is looking at a time line to be finished by December 2017.   Water Superintendent Kyle Schwarz has spoken to Skylar and they will not be working on high volume dates like Taste of Country or 4th of July. The last thing Alan Tavenner is putting together is numbers for Mary Chappell at Municipal Solutions and will include the Phase II Engineering to be about 6% and the grant applications.  Notice of Award was issued on April 19, 2017 to Evergreen Mountain Construction, 25 Evergreen Mountain Road, West Kill, NY 12492 for the amount of $2,665,605.00 for Contract 5-Hensonville Water Main Replacement & Extension, Base Bid and Alternates 1, 2 & 3.  Municipal Solutions has sent an email in reference to the above – Phase II budget review as they are looking for a clear number that the Town of Windham is looking to borrow to complete the said above water project.  Alan Tavenner will get an email back to them tomorrow with that exact number that is needed.
2.WATER SUPERINTENDENT REPORT: Water Superintendent Kyle Schwarz was present.
Letter from Windham Hose Co #1 they are requesting the installation of a fire hydrant on the west side of their property in front of the firehouse. This would enable them to refill water carrying emergency vehicles quickly, easily and safely. Kyle has spoken to Skylar about getting a cost on this hydrant. The cost at the firehouse was $10,000.00. He also has a price to move a hydrant on Elm Ridge. The cost will be $10,000.00 to install. It is pricey because it is a 10” main it has to be dropped down to a 4” main, two valves installed plus a hydrant. This is in the way of the snowplow. Elm Ridge as Larry Gardner has said has been officially turned over to us on April 24, with the Dept. of Health that has a few issues. Evergreen seems to think they can start 
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mid-May. Kyle has found a new used water dept. truck that he would like permission from the Board to purchase a 2011 Chevrolet Silverado 2500HD Work for $12,571.00.  A motion to approve purchase of the above stated truck was made by Commissioner Murray, 2nd by Commissioner Peters, with 4 in favor, one vacancy. Commissioner Murray has gone thru the bills March 30 a delivery from Paraco to the Hickory Hill Well House 47.7 gallon they charged us $3.37/gallon plus a $10.00 maintenance fee $170.74; April 8,  Indian Hts. Well House with a delivery from Nolan 174 gallons @ $.68 cents per gallon. Kyle stated that we switched over to county bid; Nolan can give us the county bid price and save us money. Paraco was hard to work with vouchers and phone calls. Gary then stated since that time Nolan has put two tanks in that the Town of Windham will own at the Hickory Hill Well House and Paraco has been notified to stop delivery to that location.
3.WATER DISTRICT RESOLUTION # 7 OF 2017: whereas the Town of Windham wishes to ensure fairness and ease the financial burden on town residents who wish to change from unmetered water services to metered water services. Water meters are to be purchased by the town and provided at no cost to the water system users wishing to change or establish a new metered connection. The Town will retain title and ownership of the meters and will spend no more than $30,000.00 acquiring the meters. The program will expire when all purchased meters have been allocated to water system users. A motion made by Commissioner Peters, 2nd by Commissioner Murray, with 4 in favor, one vacancy.
WATER DISTRICT RESOLUTION # 8 OF 2017: whereas the Town of Windham wishes to ensure fairness and to ensure that all who benefit from the establishment of a water system pay towards its cost. Mandates that all properties which have a boundary within 50 ft. of a water main, and are legally able to connect to the system, shall pay the minimum metered yearly charge. A motion made by Commissioner Peters, 2nd by Commissioner Van Valin, with 4 in favor, one vacancy.

WATER DISTRICT RESOLUTION # 9 OF 2017: whereas the Town of Windham wishes to ensure fairness and the Town Board seeks to encourage all unmetered water users change to metered connections and will set a schedule of rate increases for unmetered connections.  Raises the minimum yearly change for unmetered to $500.00 effectively 1/01/2018; raises the minimum yearly change for unmetered to $750.00 effectively 1/01/2019; raises the minimum yearly change for unmetered to $1000.00 effectively 1/01/2020. A motion made by Commissioner Peters, 2nd by Commissioner Murray, with 4 in favor, one vacancy.

WATER DISTRICT RESOLUTION # 10 OF 2017: the 2017 Unmetered and Metered water billing reflected the rate increase which was authorized due to certain proposed Water District improvements. The total amount collected to date on said billing for Unmetered is $365.34 and Metered is $416.90 for a total of $782.24. Be it resolved the Supervisor to take one half of the total amount collected $391.12 and transfer this amount to the Water Improvement Acct to be used for improvements in the Water District. A motion made by Commissioner Van Valin, 2nd by Commissioner Peters, with 4 in favor, one vacancy.
WATER DISTRICT WARRANT # 4 contained vouchers #47-62, totaling $10,605.60 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Commissioner Murray, 2nd by Commissioner Peters, with 4 in favor, one vacancy.

WATER DISTRICT PAYROLL WARRANT #7-P (printed 3/31/17) contained 1 claim; totaling $82.00 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Commissioner Peters, 2nd by Commissioner Murray, with 4 in favor, one vacancy. 

WATER DISTRICT PAYROLL WARRANT #8-P (printed 4/14/17) contained 1 claim; totaling $61.50 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Commissioner Peters, 2nd by Commissioner Murray, with 4 in favor, one vacancy.

WATER DISTRICT PAYROLL WARRANT #9-P (printed 4/28/17) contained 1 claim; totaling $61.50 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Commissioner Peters, 2nd by Commissioner Murray, with 4 in favor, one vacancy.

WATER DISTRICT MEETING (CON’T)



APRIL 27, 2017

The meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m. on a motion by Commissioner Peters, 2nd by Commissioner       Van Valin, with 4 in favor, one vacancy.
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